February 10,  2010
MEMO

TO:

Renee Blalock, Director



Pam Lyons, Associate Director



Angela Fisher Hall, Associate Director

FROM:
Hope Cooper, Coordinator

SUBJ:

Buildings Update, January 2010 

The Maintenance Department recorded 31 TRACKITs for the month of January.  We had two closed holidays and one day closed for weather.
Although the weather has bee “warmer” than early January, temperatures have remained below average.  We continue to having heating issues at a number of locations.  None of the problems have been major, nor long lasting, just repetitive and annoying.   Five Points West and Springville Road are the biggest “culprits”.   

Avondale lost phone service for part of a day, and has had some power issues, as the result of someone, somewhere, knocking down a pole.  The problems were area wide.  We had a report that thermostats weren’t working and there was no air in parts of the building.  Maintenance went out and the City was called.  In turn they notified Alabama Power this morning.  They came out today and determined that one phase of the three phase power coming into the building is not working.  (This handles the heavy duty equipment, AC, furnaces, etc.)  Power should be returned to normal by 1:30 today…..
East Ensley has only one heating unit working and both staff and public have complained of the smell of gas.   Alagasco cut of the supply to the one unit that does not work.  Parts (or a complete replacement) are being worked on by the City.  Alagasco met Billy Conner out there and there are no gas leaks.  Something doesn’t smell good, but it is not gas.

East Lake is  moving forward.  The old interior steps are gone and the structural steel for the new ones is going in.  Concrete block for the addition is above ground level.  We will have another update meeting on Thursday, February 18.

Ensley has had a floor mounted dead bolt installed on the stationary portion of the front door.  We hope that will eliminate the false alarms caused when people pull on the doors.   Both of the doors really need to be replaced with all steel.  The ones used in the renovation are steel “wrapped” on the outside and really are not substantial enough.
Five Points West has had its usual heating problems, but they finally had their broken window replaced.   There have been complaints about the lack of outside lighting, but all of the Library’s lights are lit.   The ones in the parking lot are the responsibility of Public Works.  Security cameras for the outside of the building will be ordered.  That required a formal request from the Director to move money into the problem line item.   City has notified our Business Office that that has been completed, and the requisition has been entered.  We have not yet received the PO number so the actual order can be placed.

Powderly also continues to move forward.  Sheet rock is complete on the original part of the building.  It is to be completed on the addition this week.  Our Security system vendor has been out and walked the building.  We have looked at what is needed and a quote should be in our hands by the end of this week.   The contractor has said that he would like to get the security system installed before they lay in the ceiling tiles.

Pratt City continues to have leaks where disparate materials come in contact, and/or where the angles of the various parts of the building come together.   We have had the City Architect look at this and get pricing to have it repaired….about $17,000.  That price may be more now.   Renee is talking with Councilor Royal about using some of the funds he designated for that branch.

Southside has a new tree.  We used some of our Horticulture funds to order a new tree and HUF planted it.   It is a type of magnolia that is native to the region and grows fairly quickly.   It is not a grandiflora, so it will not become gigantic and cause problems with its roots. 
Springville Road  We have finally confirmed that the City paid the remainder of the bill for the HVAC unit for the meeting room.  This means that there may be enough left in the grant funds to install electric doors.  I am awaiting a final accounting of those funds, then I will request quotes.   

Wylam had sewer line problems.  The City and the County had to clean out the line outside the building.

Central Complex 

The Page Room was painted, the floors stripped and waxed, furniture rearranged and the new rolling shelves assembled and put to work.   Old shelving has been moved to the Loading Dock.  It is being used for supplies and other non-book materials that need to be shipped out to branches and County libraries.   This was a major team effort involving pages, drivers, Maintenance, Business Office, Collection Management and Public Service staff.


We still need to get the third loading dock door repaired/replaced.   The City has said that they will be responsible for that, and are taking quotes.  


We had a fire alarm system problem with one of the pre-action panels.  That was resolved by us.  At the same time, Public Works and a new vendor were in the building to look at our fire suppression system.  The City included the Library in its bid for service and maintenance on fire suppression systems.  This is good because the State mandates annual inspection, testing and certification and we often did not have the funds to do it regularly.  The new company will first repair the main pump which has had a slow leak for several months.  This was reported to the City, but at that time they were in the midst of negotiations for service.  The one thing about this change that we hope won’t cause problems is a change in the monitoring company.  At the moment one company monitors all of our security alarms and our fire alarms.  Now one company will do just the fire alarm system and we will keep our other company for the security systems.  
Maintenance has been “given back” a task we used to perform:  changing filters.  Long ago and far away BPL Maintenance monitored and changed all of the filters for all of our HVAC systems.    Then the City took over that responsibility…..we never knew what got changed when or how often.   Over the past two years scheduled maintenance has been all but non-existent as Public Works employees were pulled from regular work for special projects all around the City.     

The City will establish the schedule and provide the filters and we will change them.   Billy Conner has already gotten a large number and will begin doing them this week or next.  

